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Please join us for our Special July Meeting 

 CGOS Barbeque & Garden Tour 

on July 11, 2018 starting at 5:30 PM 

At the Home of Henrietta 

CGOS will provide the main dish (hamburgers  

& sausages) and we are asking the 

members to bring side dishes  

(potato salad, salad, beans, chips, 

dips, etc.) 

Please Note that Cats & Dogs live at 

this house,  

so be prepared if you have any aller-

gies.  

RSVP: Robin (714) 616-6563  (text 

or voice) so we can get a head count 

for our logistics. 

   

Hope to See You There! 
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Presidentõs Message 

Summer has arrived and hopefully we all have 

re-potted those plants that we were meaning to 

do.   

We had our election at the June meeting and 

reinstated all of our Offices and Directors.  We 

still need a couple more Directors.  As I asked 

last month, we are in need of additional Direc-

tors to assist for the coming Year.  It only re-

quires attendance at about five Board Meet-

ings a year, most of which are held just prior to 

our regular meeting.  In addition, Pizza will be 

served to those attending.  Come help and par-

ticipate to make our Club better.  

We enjoyed the travels  and sights of Winn Win-

maw last month as he spoke about orchids in 

his native Burma (Myanmar).   Great to see so many 

plants blooming away as nature intended them.    

This month, we have something different and deli-

cious for you. It will be our Annual BBQ!  Chef Theo 

will be cooking those hamburgers, hot dogs and sau-

sages to perfection for all of us to enjoy.  The Club 

will spring for these main course items and we ask 

our Club Members to bring some side dishes for all 

of those hungry mouths that will descend upon the 

beautiful gardens of Henrietta.  We have a map in 

this Newsletter for those who need it.  See you at the 

BBQ. 

Happy Growing, 

Tony Glinskas, President 

June speaker Winn Winmaw selected Dendrobium 

Gatton Sunray, grown by Una Yeh, as his Speakerõs 

Choice plant.  This Dendrobium grows outside quite 

easily (especially at Unaõs house) 

This hybrid is 75% Dendrobium pulchellum and 25% 

Dendrobium chrysotoxum.   Both species can be 

grown outdoors. The Den. chrysotoxum contributes to 

making the full, round petals. While watering should 

be reduced in winter, it should not go completely dry. 

Our cool nights probably have 

more influence on blooming 

than water reduction does.  

Speakerõs Choice 

Dendrobium 

Gatton Sunray 

Winn 

Winmaw 

and Den. 

Gatton 

Sunray 
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Editorõs Notes 

I just got back from fabulous trip to the Galapagos.  The 

archipelago is a wonderful evolutionary laboratory, where 

the process can be observed like nowhere else. There 

are very few orchids (I didnõt see any at all), all in high-

land areas  There are good reasons for thisñthe islands 

are 600 miles over open ocean from Ecuador (so seed 

transport is difficult and uncertain), they are quite dry 

much of the year, due to ocean currents, and also the 

land is very young,  The archipelago is only about 5 mil-

lion years old (a blink of the eye in geologic time) but 

some of it is a lot younger.  Some of it is still forming, like 

this: 

This was a total surprise. It happens every 

few years, but I just happened to be in the right place 

at the right time. 

There will be plenty of opportunities for an òorchid fixó 

during July and subsequent months.  For a start, treat 

yourself to a trip to the Santa Barbara nurseries for the 

open houses.  Santa Barbara Orchid Estate will have lots 

of those great $7.50 species. And Cal Orchid will have 

plenty of specials, also several guest vendors (the list is 

still growing) and great food. Fascination of Orchids at 

the end of September still seems a long way off, but time 

flies.  We will be needing help, especially, to staff the 

information table for the two days of the show.  Sign-up 

sheets will be available at the August and September 

meetings, but put it on your calendar now.  

See: Editorõs Notes, Page 4 

Volcano,  

Fernandina Is-

land, Galapagos 

June 2018 

Laelia purpurata 

f. vinicolor 

It always seems to happen that when I am away for 

a couple of weeks, the orchids bloom especially pro-

fusely. This year was no exception.  Fortunately, 

most were were still in bloom when I got home. (It is 

very disappointing to have buds when one leaves 

and spent flowers upon returné)  Many of my Laelia 

purpuratas are blooming.  This is the peak. There 

are a few vari-

eties that 

L. purpurata f. flamea 

L. purprata f. schusteriana 

L. purpurata 

f. russeliana 


